
DAILY ANNOUNCEMENTS BULLETIN  
Wednesday, December 12, 2018 
A-Day  
 
TODAY’S EVENTS  
Regular  Bell Schedule 
Dance Rehearsal, Auditorium, All Day 
Leadership Team Meeting, Media Center, 2:30pm  

Magnet Recruitment Event, Panther Creek, 6:00pm  

 

PARENT ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Every year, the Student Services Department reaches out to Broughton 
families to ask for any possible donations they could make to support 
our students and families in need.  The response last year and every year is overwhelming, and I want to thank 
you all for contributing many different resources.  This year, I am asking again for your generosity as we try to 
serve our students whose families may be going through tough times during the holiday season.  We will be 
providing food boxes for many of our families, but we would also like to include a gift card with these boxes for 
the holidays.  If you or your family are able to contribute, please consider donating any of the items below to 
Student Services to support our students: 
-Gift cards (Walmart and Food Lion would be great) for food, household items, gifts for the holidays 
-cash for someone in our dept. to buy giftcards or provide other resources 
Please attention your donation or give it directly to Brent Sauls in Student Services.  Thank you for your support 
and your willingness to make a difference right here in the Broughton community. 

  
To sign up for general PTSA communications [information for all BHS families], visit 
http://broughtonptsa.weebly.com/communications.html​​.  
 
GLOBAL POINTS OF PROGRESS -Egypt: In Cairo, the government has reduced seasonal smog levels. 
Every year at the end of rice harvest season, farmers burn their byproduct rice straw, creating vast 
clouds of black smoke that cover the city. To combat this phenomenon, the government is subsidizing 
the purchase of rice straw by traders, who then resell it as animal feed. The country says it is also 
working to cap other unregulated sources of greenhouse gases.  
  
STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [GENERAL] 

Do you enjoy trivia? Have you ever wanted to be on a tv game show? Here’s 
your chance! Broughton will be competing on the WRAL quiz show “Brain 
Game.” If you would like to be on the team, see Ms. Lineberger in Room 3211 
for more information. 
 

Distinct Youth will hold tryouts for its annual fashion show today and Thursday 
this week from 2:30-3:30pm. Sign up sheets are outside of Ms. Closs’s class 
[Room 2310]. Only sign up for one day. Last year’s models are encouraged to 
return and bring friends.  
 
Broughton High School dance department is proud to present their 2018 In Good Company Show- 
IGNITE.The show will feature work by renowned choreographers- Hannah Frederick and Ronnie West, 
10 student choreographers and Betsy Graves. The performers are members of Broughton dance 
ensemble and dance company! Join us for this electrifying show on December 13th or 14th at 7:00pm 
in the Diane Payne Auditorium. Tickets are $5 for students and $7 for adults. They are being sold 

http://broughtonptsa.weebly.com/communications.html


online and limited at the door. ​​https://my.cheddarup.com/c/igc-concert-tickets​​. If you have any 
questions please contact Betsy Graves at bgraves@wcpss.net. 
 
The WELL’s  Wishing WELL Donation Drive runs from  12/3-12/20. Donations will go to 3 of the 
residents affected by the fire at Glenwood Towers. Students may receive 3 hours for gift cards, 3 
hours for bed sheets donated, and 1 hour each for the remaining items. 
 
First Night Raleigh 2019, Raleigh’s New Year’s Eve Celebration in Downtown Raleigh is just around the corner. 
Broughton High School volunteers are needed again this year. First Night Raleigh will take place on Sunday, 
December 31st from 2:00 pm to midnight in various locations throughout Downtown Raleigh. We need 
volunteers to help as Deputy Site Managers, Button Checkers, Daytime Activity Helpers on the 31st, as well as 
office assistants the week leading up to the event. To volunteer, students will need to fill out a volunteer form at 
www.firstnightraleigh.com/volunteer/​​. If you have any questions, contact ​​volunteer@artsplosure.org​​.   
  
STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [JUNIORS & SENIORS] 
 
Seniors who are applying to colleges with early January deadlines: Make sure you have 
spoken to your counselor by Friday, December 14 about any forms or recommendations 
needed.  
  
Are you a 10th or 11th grader interested in engineering? Would you like to earn FREE COLLEGE credit and a 
PAYCHECK? Interested students should sign-up for the North Carolina Triangle Apprenticeship Program 
(NCTAP) information session. The information session will be held on  Wednesday, December 19 during 
Advisory in the small gym lobby. ​​Students should sign-up for the information session by visiting the 
following link: ​​www.tinyurl.com/NCTAPinfo​​. ​​More information about the NCTAP program can be found at 
NCTAP.org​​. 
  
Calling all current 11th Graders! 
If you are interested in pursuing an internship for your senior year, please plan to attend a ​​REQUIRED​​ ​​Internship 
Interest Meeting​​ during the month of January in Advisory class. 

● Did you know you can leave campus and go to work during the school day for HONORS course credit?  
● CTE Internship is a year long course that allows 12th grade students to take an active working role in a 

local business or organization for HONORS credit.  
● An internship looks great on a college application and on a resume!  

While an internship is only available for 12th graders, ​​students must apply for acceptance into the Broughton 
Internship Program during their 11th grade year.​​ (​​Students who do not attend an interest meeting during 
January will NOT be eligible to register for an internship during their senior year. No exceptions.) 
Students should register for the Internship Interest Meeting by going to: ​​tinyurl.com/bhsinternship 
 

 College & University Open Houses/Information Sessions 

[Not held on the Broughton campus] 
 
Living Arts College December 15 Open House  

RSVP: www.livingartsexpo.com 
 
VMI February 15-16 Open House, Div I Athletics 

March 8-9 ROTC Options 
RSVP vmi.edu/openhouse 
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